
Cabinet approves Agreement for the
Avoidance of Double Taxation and
Prevention of Fiscal Evasion between
India and Iran
The Union Cabinet, chaired by Prime Minister Shri Narendra Modi has approved
an Agreement for the Avoidance of Double Taxation and the Prevention of
Fiscal Evasion with respect to taxes on income between India and Iran.
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Press release: Anglian Water pays
£50,000 after water pollution incident

Anglian Water has agreed to pay £50,000 to an environmental charity after a
manhole overflowed with black sludge and grey liquid into a watercourse in
Bedfordshire due to a blocked sewer.

An enforcement undertaking (EU) has been agreed with the water company, which
has donated £50,000 to the Wildlife Trust for Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire
and Northamptonshire.

The Environment Agency accepted the offer by the water company to put right
any damage caused by the pollution and to donate to an environmental charity.

The money is to benefit the local environment of Nene Valley and Ouse Valley
Living Landscape areas. Anglian Water also paid back the Environment Agency’s
costs of £3,451.

Chris Tate, Environment Agency Team Leader, said:

Enforcement undertakings allow those who commit offences to restore
the environment and to take steps to prevent a recurrence.

When appropriate, they allow a quicker resolution than a
prosecution and help offenders who are prepared to take
responsibility for their actions to put things right voluntarily
working with their local communities.

Due to the pollution, which raised ammonia levels in the watercourse at
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Highfield Farm near Ravensden, the incident was classified as a category 2 by
the Environment Agency.

The blockage in the sewer was in the branch from Yarlswood Immigration Centre
and included single-use shampoo sachets which the immigration centre provided
for its residents. There had been six blockages on the same stretch of sewer
since 2011 when the sewer was transferred to AWS. It was not mapped onto the
company’s mapping system until after this incident in June 2015.

Practices for checking the sewer and at the immigration centre have since
changed.

Remarks by Commissioner Avramopoulos
on the reform of the EU visa policy,
progress made on migration and the
Facility for Refugees in Turkey

Dear all,

Today is another important step forward in Europe’s mobility, migration and
security policies, both internal and external.

First of all, today we present the first part of a comprehensive reform of
the EU’s common visa policy.

We have in recent times faced increasing security risks and evolving
migratory challenges. We must adapt our visa policy to this new reality and
make it stronger, more efficient and more secure.

With the reforms we propose, it will be easier and faster for legitimate
travellers to obtain a visa. Every year, millions of travellers visit the EU.
In 2016 alone, more than 15 million Schengen visas were issued to travellers
coming for short stays. With the reform, legitimate travellers will be able
to submit their visa application up to 6 months before their planned trip.
They will receive an answer within 10 days. We also create a new special
scheme at the external land or sea border, where travellers will be able to
apply for a very short visa of less than 7 days, under strict conditions. In
addition, trusted, legitimate travellers who have used their previous visas
lawfully will be issued multiple entry visas and no longer have to go through
a new visa procedure every time they want to travel to the EU.

But while the majority of travellers to the EU are genuine and bona fide
travellers, we know that some are not – and we need to detect them
immediately and prevent their entry. This is why we will soon revise the Visa
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Information System to allow for swifter and more effective background checks
on visa applicants and visa holders. Border guards and visa officers should
have all the information they need to detect someone suspected of organised
crime or if someone is using fraudulent documents. This will enhance security
for all in Europe, citizens and travellers alike.

If we want to truly beef up our visa system, we need the appropriate
resources to do so. This is why we propose to increase the visa fee by 20
EUR. This small increase means EU visas are still cheaper than in the US,
China or elsewhere but it will mean Member States can maintain enough
consular staff worldwide to better serve applicants and upgrade their IT
equipment and software to ensure stronger security screenings.

With these changes, we will keep Europe’s doors open for bona fide
travellers, but close them for those who pose security risks.

But our visa policy is not a stand-alone policy. It is deeply intertwined
with our overall migration and mobility policies.

With today’s reform, we will make sure our common visa policy contributes to
improving the cooperation with non-EU countries when it comes to the return
of irregular migrants. We will introduce stricter conditions for processing
visas when a partner country does not cooperate sufficiently on the
readmission of irregular migrants.

But I want to make clear that this new approach will not have an impact on
travellers’ basic right to apply for and be granted visas.

A future-proof EU visa-policy is fundamental for an open and secure EU. We
understood that the reform proposal from 2014 was not fit for purpose. We
heard the concerns, and we have come back with a new and better proposal. I
hope this means that the European Parliament and the Council will now work
towards a swift adoption of today’s proposal.

Now, coming back to the bigger picture. Today we also see the positive
results on the European Agenda on Migration more generally.

There has been a clear and consistent decrease in irregular arrivals. Our
work continues on all fronts, inside and outside the EU: to save lives,
tackle root causes, protect Europe’s external borders, and further strengthen
cooperation with international partners.

Over 34,000 persons – more than 96% of all eligible applicants – have been
relocated with almost all Member States contributing.

Our efforts to open legal pathways are bearing fruits: Member States have
already pledged to resettle already 40,000 people under the new resettlement
programme.

The EU Trust Fund for Africa continues to play a critical role in providing
protection to migrants and refugees. The External Investment Plan and the
European Fund for Sustainable Development are expected to unlock around €9.6
billion of public and private investments.



At the same time, the EU continues to provide substantial financial support
to Greece and Italy, EU countries at the forefront of the migration crisis.

As I have said, we also need to send a clear message that irregular migrants
will be returned to their countries of origin.We are reducing irregular
migration by working together with partner countries, including Bangladesh,
Pakistan, Tunisia, China and Morocco. Tomorrow for example I am travelling to
Niger to step up our successful cooperation, and continue our support.

We need to continue working with partner countries to better manage and
reduce the flows coming from Africa, to ensure cooperation on readmission,
and to improve the conditions of migrants stranded in Libya.

I am pleased to report that the €3 billion Facility for Refugees in Turkey
was fully contracted by the end of 2017 – meaning the EU lived up to its
promise in full. Now, the Union and its Member States need to fund the second
tranche of €3 billion of the Facility for Refugees in Turkey. So far, this
Fund has given 500 000 children access to education and is supporting 1.2
million refugees with monthly cash transfers. The Commission’s objective is
to ensure that the valuable work of the Facility can continue.

For the Commission, it also makes sense that we follow the same division as
before, with the EU budget mobilising €1 billion and Member States delivering
the other €2 billion. This would allow us to keep the same governance
structure of the Facility, and would not mean taking away funding from other
migration priorities.

More than this, I would like to stress that our cooperation with Turkey is
key to address common challenges. The rapprochement of Turkey and Europe is a
long-term engagement that has started some years ago between our citizens.

It’s a matter of common political will and in this context unnecessary
escalations can and should be avoided.

In fact, ending these tensions would send a strong signal that both Turkey
and Europe are committed to this relationship. I therefore hope for a swift
return of the two Greek soldiers, right now in detention in Turkey.

Finally, we have reached the point where further progress on these vital
issues also depends on a successful reform of our common asylum system. Our
ambitious but essential goal is to ensure that the Leaders can reach an
agreement in June this year.

Thank you.
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Let me first of all thank Prime Minister Sipilä for the very good and
productive talks today. Juha, it’s great to be back here in Helsinki. As you
know it is always a pleasure for me, not only for the effective time, but it
is also a personal pleasure. And thank you for your cooperation.

Finland’s engagement in Europe is truly respected by everyone. Today, I would
like to especially underline your engagement in security and defence. You
actively participate in PESCO, the newly-established EU defence cooperation.
And the Helsinki Centre of Excellence for Countering Hybrid Threats
strengthens both European and transatlantic capabilities in this important
field. I greatly appreciate your commitment to European security.

Today we discussed the preparations for the European Council next week, also
in view of President Trump’s recent announcements.

His proposal to impose tariffs on European steel and aluminium is a bad sign
for transatlantic relations. Let me be clear: instead of risking a trade war,
which he seems eager to wage, we should be aiming for greater cooperation.
When the President says he is unhappy about too many barriers and tariffs
between the EU and the US, I can understand him. We are not happy either.
That is the reason why, a few years ago, we started trade negotiations with
the US. We should go back to these talks now. Make trade, not war, Mr
President.

In this context, Mr Trump has also said that real friends will be excluded
from the proposed measures. I would like to stress today that the free world
has survived the most difficult decades only thanks to the fact that
Europeans and Americans have been real friends. So let us cherish this
friendship, not challenge it.

How important this message is, is demonstrated by the recent events in the
UK. Irrespective of Brexit and the tough negotiations, I would like to
express my full solidarity with Prime Minister Theresa May in the face of the
brutal attack, which was inspired, most likely, by Moscow. I am ready to put
this issue on the agenda of next week’s EU summit. And thank you for your
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support in this context.

Here in Finland, at the heart of Europe’s fight against hybrid threats, there
is no need to explain the significance of close cooperation between Europeans
and Americans. At a time when someone on the outside spreads fake news,
meddles in our elections, and attacks people on our soil with the use of a
nerve agent, the response must not be transatlantic bickering, but
transatlantic unity. For real friends, this should be obvious.

Let me conclude by mentioning Finland’s Presidency of the Council in the
autumn of next year. It will be a critical period for the EU, and we will be
relying on your steady leadership. Yours will be the first full Presidency
following the UK’s exit from the EU. It will also be the Presidency to
oversee the institutional transition, with a new European Parliament,
European Commission and a new President of the European Council. Everything
you have achieved over the past years suggests that it will be a brilliant
Presidency. I have no doubt about it. It will for sure not be an easy task,
but here we count on the famous Finnish sisu. Thank you. Kiitos!
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On 26 February 2018, the Council adopted Decision (CFSP) 2018/283[1]. The
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Council Decision adds one person to the EU sanctions list of persons, groups,
undertakings and entities associated with ISIL (Da’esh) and Al-Qaeda.

The Candidate Countries the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia*,
Montenegro*, Serbia* and Albania*, the country of the Stabilisation and
Association Process and potential candidate Bosnia and Herzegovina, and the
EFTA countries Iceland and Liechtenstein, members of the European Economic
Area, as well as the Republic of Moldova, Armenia and Georgia, align
themselves with this Council Decision.

They will ensure that their national policies conform to these Council
Decisions.

The European Union takes note of this commitment and welcomes it.

[1] Published on 26.2.2018 in the Official Journal of the European Union no.
L 54, p.6.

* The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, Montenegro, Serbia and Albania
continue to be part of the Stabilisation and Association Process.
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